CHRONOLOGICAL HISTORY OF THE OZAUKEE RADIO CLUB





[Retyped with minor editing by WB9RQR from a 2 page document of the same name given to Stan by Ron Yokes, W9BCK.  June 1997]





Fall 1961 	It was felt by the Ozaukee Civil Defense Communication and Radio Officers, W9BCK and W9RYA, that the organization was in need of a county wide emergency net, which met on 3940 kHz Sundays at 1300 hrs.  It was through the AREC and net meetings that the members banded together.





12Jan62	An organizational meeting was held for the purpose of laying the groundwork for a limited charter and an informal club.  The Ozaukee County Radio Club had been born.  The first elected officers were President Harvey Goldberg (K9EOY), Vice President Allen Albinger (K9VNM), Secretary Willard Morouski (W9CPU) and Treasurer Ed Daum (K9SJV).





Apr 62	Due to work shift problems, W9CPU and K9SJV resigned as Secretary and Treasurer, respectively.  The following were elected to succeed them:  Secretary: William Vossburg, W9VLL; Treasurer: Hal Giese, W9RXJ.





May 62	The club lost it’s first president when K9EOY resigned due to work problems.  The presidency was assumed by Verne Teske.





Jun 62	For the first time, the group participated in Field Day as a club entry.  The operation took place in Virmond Park, east of Mequon in Ozaukee County.





Jul 62	The club paper was started by Hal Giese, W9RXJ (editor) with K9HKP as assistant.  It was felt by the club that novice and technician members would benefit by one the air code classes; sessions were held on 6 and 75 meters.





Oct 62	The basis for founding the club was emergency communications.  Accordingly, in October the club participated in an all day SET (Simulated Emergency Test).  This later developed into the annual “Open House”.  The club newspaper had no name up to this point, and a contest was held to determine it.  Many names were submitted, but W9VLL’s “Feed-Back” submission won.





Jan 63	The club adopted unanimously it’s first constitution and by-laws.





Feb 63	The club again ran code and theory classes, with W9VLL and W9RXJ as instructors.





Apr 63	After the success of the first club auction, the club sponsored another, with the proceeds going to ARRL Building Fund.  W9VLL also added his $5.00 contest prize for naming of the “Feed-Back” club newspaper.





May 63	Christmas in May.  A belated party was held and a grand time was had by all.  This later turned into an annual affair (at Christmas, of course).





Jun 63	Field Day again held, with the location changed to Forrest Beach on the shores of Lake Michigan.





Aug 63	Third gigantic auction held; a success.














Jan 64	Election of new officers:





	President 		Harvey Goldberg, K9EOY


	Vice President	Ed Bach, WA9BMA


	Secretary		Darrell Bretl, WA9DMX


	Treasurer		Les Gerlach, W9UPM


	Activities Mgr	Peter Ullrich, WA9CPN





Feb 64	First discussions concerning holding a hamfest.





Mar 64	The club received a corporate charter from the Wisconsin Secretary of State; name officially changed to:   “Ozaukee Radio Club, Incorporated”.





Jun 64	The club assisted the Boy Scouts of America with mobile communications at the Kettle Moraine Camping Area.  Dave Riedel, WA9IRK, was elected Secretary of the club.  W9BCK, instrumental in founding the club, left the state.  Field Day was again held at the Forrest Beach site.





Jul 64	The old mimeograph duplicator the club had been using died, and a new spirit duplicator was purchased, putting the club deeply into debt.  Jim Schellenberg, WA9DOT, took over as editor of Feed-Back.





Aug 64	Tornado hits Port Washington!  The Ozaukee Radio Club was on the spot at Emergency Headquarters, located at the Hill School.  Many ORC mobile units were located throughout Port Washington, directing the Fire Department with lights and chain saws, transporting hot coffee, smokes, etc., to outlying road blocks and generally maintaining emergency communications in the area.  The Net Control station set up and operated under the call W9RXJ/9.  Club members donated equipment for use during the two day emergency.  Many members who were unable to personally come to Port Washington stood by to handle emergency traffic and helped to keep the emergency frequency of 3940 kHz clear.  Our emergency net training paid off.





Sep 64	Semi-annual auction again a success with 51 in attendance.





Oct 64	Club mobiles assisted the local police department with a Halloween patrol of the city.





Nov 64	The final committees for the hamfest were formed.





Dec 64	The annual club Christmas Party was held in Port Washington; a wonderful time had by all.





Jan 65	The incumbent slate of officers was unanimously re-elected, owing to the wonderful job they had performed.





Apr 65	Club mobiles and members dashed to Watertown to assist in the tornado emergency.  Another successful auction was held this month, as well.





May 65	First Eastern Wisconsin “Hamfest” held in Belgium.
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